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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held at the Mevagissey Activity Centre
On 18 May 2017 at 6.30pm.
Present:

17 electors

In Attendance:
Cllr. Mike Roberts (Chairman of the Parish Council)



Cllr. James Mustoe (Ward Member)



P Howson (Clerk to the Parish Council)
1. Cllr. Roberts, Chairman of the Parish Council, took the chair.
2. Proposed by Mr Garth Shephard, Seconded by Cllr. James Mustoe that the Minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting, held on 19 May 2016, be Accepted.





Carried.
3. The Parish Council Chairman presented his annual review, which will be posted on the Council’s website.
4. The Ward Member presented his annual review, which will be posted on the Council’s website.

5. Ms Alexis Williams addressed the meeting regarding the recent public meeting about the West Wharf public toilets, which had been attended by 35 people and discussed costs, required actions, the availability of volunteer help, and the possibility of reinstating a Community Interest Company (CIC) (the Mevagissey Bay Company) to take on the lease.  They had voted for operation to be by an alliance of the Parish Council and the community, and wanted to know if the Parish Council would agree to provide grant funding and work with the community to keep the toilets open.  There was to be a further public meeting on 22 May to set up working groups, eg to carry out renovation work.  Mr Mark Dooling spoke in support, as did Ms Ann Butler, who said that this would be for the benefit of local people as well as visitors.  Mr Matthew Facey said that, ideally, the Parish Council would fund it entirely, and asked whether the lease would be signed by the CIC or the Parish Council.  Cllr. Mustoe pointed out that Gorran Parish Council operates the toilet there, but that it is very integrated with the community, eg cleaning rotas, fundraising.  Mr John Whatty said that there appeared to be money left over from the operation of Valley Road toilets last year.  The Chairman noted that this topic was on the agenda for the Parish Council meeting later this evening, and brought the discussion to a close.
6. The Chairman ruled that there was no urgent business.
7. The meeting ended at 7.15pm.  Date of next meeting: 17 May 2018.

Signed .........................................................................................
Dated ....................................

